SANDY KANE SMITH President, District Five

MALCOLM PERRY Vice-President, District Two

DONALD HARTDistrict One



HUDSON HOLLIDAY

District

Three JASON

SPENCE

District Four MELINDA BOWMAN
Clerk of Board

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

PEARL RIVER COUNTY
P.O. BOX 569
POPLARVILLE, MS 39470
(601) 403-2300
(601) 403-2309 Fax
ADRAIN LUMPKIN, JR.
County Administrator

Congressman Mike Ezell U.S. House of Representatives 443 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515-2404

Re: Letter of Support for Congressional Directed Spending Projects for Pearl River County

Dear Congressman Ezell:

We write to express support for Pearl River County's two FY24 Congressionally Directed Spending requests for the 2024 fiscal year.

Our priority request is \$6,000,000 to help construct the convention center phase of the Pearl River County Multipurpose Center located in Poplarville, MS near the County fairgrounds. The County currently lacks a suitable indoor venue to host annual County mainstays such as the "Thunder in the Pearl Rodeo" and other large scale events. Construction of a state-of-the-art facility would attract outside business, boost local businesses, provide a venue and support for nearby Pearl River County Community College students and faculty, being a staging area for first responders in the event of a disaster and allow for a wider-variety of community-focused and business events.

The County's second priority is a \$1,140,838 request for equipment from the Pearl River County Sheriff's Department. This request will enhance coordination and communication between the County's Sheriff's Department and other law enforcement agencies, better guarantee the safety of our law enforcement officers and public officials, and overall increase the safety and security for both Pearl River residents and people travelling through the County.

Thank you for your consideration and review of these important requests.

Sincerely,

Sandy Kane Smith, President Board of Supervisors

Pearl River County



March 3rd, 2023

Congressman Mike Ezell U.S. House of Representatives 443 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515-2404

Re: Letter of Support for Congressional Directed Spending Projects for Pearl River County

Dear Congressman Ezell:

We write to express support for Pearl River County's two FY24 Congressionally Directed Spending requests for the 2024 fiscal year.

Our priority request is \$6,000,000 to help construct the convention center phase of the Pearl River County Multipurpose Center located in Poplarville, MS near the County fairgrounds. The County currently lacks a suitable indoor venue to host annual County mainstays such as the "Thunder in the Pearl Rodeo" and other large scale events. Construction of a state-of-the-art facility would attract outside business, boost local businesses, provide a venue and support for nearby Pearl River County Community College students and faculty, being a staging area for first responders in the event of a disaster and allow for a wider-variety of community-focused and business events.

The County's second priority is a \$1,140,838 request for equipment from the Pearl River County Sheriff's Department. This request will enhance coordination and communication between the County's Sheriff's Department and other law enforcement agencies, better guarantee the safety of our law enforcement officers and public officials, and overall increase the safety and security for both Pearl River residents and people travelling through the County.

Thank you for your consideration and review of these important requests.

Sincerely,

Lindsay Ward

Director of Economic Development



DAVID ALLISON SHERIFF PEARL RIVER COUNTY

PEARL RIVER COUNTY

200 South Main Street
Poplarville, Mississippi 39470
"Committed to Protect and Serve"

OFFICE/COURTHOUSE (601) 403-2340 FAX (601) 403-2344

Congressman Mike Ezell U.S. House of Representatives 443 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515-2404

Re: Letter of Support for Congressional Directed Spending Projects for Pearl River County

Dear Congressman Ezell:

We write to express support for Pearl River County's two FY24 Congressionally Directed Spending requests for the 2024 fiscal year.

Our priority request is \$6,000,000 to help construct the convention center phase of the Pearl River County Multipurpose Center located in Poplarville, MS near the County fairgrounds. The County currently lacks a suitable indoor venue to host annual County mainstays such as the "Thunder in the Pearl Rodeo" and other large scale events. Construction of a state-of-the-art facility would attract outside business, boost local businesses, provide a venue and support for nearby Pearl River County Community College students and faculty, being a staging area for first responders in the event of a disaster and allow for a wider-variety of community-focused and business events.

The County's second priority is a \$1,140,838 request for equipment from the Pearl River County Sheriff's Department. This request will enhance coordination and communication between the County's Sheriff's Department and other law enforcement agencies, better guarantee the safety of our law enforcement officers and public officials, and overall increase the safety and security for both Pearl River residents and people travelling through the County.

Thank you for your consideration and review of these important requests.

Sincerely,

Jam allisen



PEARL RIVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

March 8, 2023

Congressman Mike Ezell U.S. House of Representatives 443 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515-2404

Re: Letter of Support for Congressional Directed Spending Projects for Pearl River County

Dear Congressman Ezell:

We write to express support for Pearl River County's two FY24 Congressionally Directed Spending requests for the 2024 fiscal year.

Our priority request is \$6,000,000 to help construct the convention center phase of the Pearl River County Multipurpose Center located in Poplarville, MS near the County fairgrounds. The County currently lacks a suitable indoor venue to host annual County mainstays such as the "Thunder in the Pearl Rodeo" and other large scale events. Construction of a state-of-the-art facility would attract outside business, boost local businesses, provide a venue and support for nearby Pearl River County Community College students and faculty, being a staging area for first responders in the event of a disaster and allow for a wider-variety of community-focused and business events.

The County's second priority is a \$1,140,838 request for equipment from the Pearl River County Sheriff's Department. This request will enhance coordination and communication between the County's Sheriff's Department and other law enforcement agencies, better guarantee the safety of our law enforcement officers and public officials, and overall increase the safety and security for both Pearl River residents and people travelling through the County.

Thank you for your consideration and review of these important requests.

Adam Herwood, Ph.D.







P.O. Box 1656 200 Hwy 11 South Picayune MS 39466 601-799-3070 Shop Historic Downtown Picayune

Picayune Main Street, Inc. Board of Directors

Norman Howell, Byron Hill, Suzie Wilson, Tim Hart, Gidget O'Daniels, Stacie Pierce, Raquel Theriot, Bill Edwards, Christy Goss, Hunter Lumpkin, Dennis Collier, Freddy James, Morgan Owen Director- Reba Beebe and Assistant Director Jo Scheel

Congressman Mike Ezell
U.S. House of Representatives
443 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515-2404

Dear Congressman Ezell:

We write to express support for Pearl River County's two FY24 Congressionally Directed Spending requests for the 2024 fiscal year.

Our priority request is \$6,000,000 to help construct the convention center phase of the Pearl River County Multipurpose Center located in Poplarville, MS near the County fairgrounds. The County currently lacks a suitable indoor venue to host annual County mainstays such as the "Thunder in the Pearl Rodeo" and other large scale events. Construction of a state-of-the-art facility would attract outside business, boost local businesses, provide a venue and support for nearby Pearl River County Community College students and faculty, being a staging area for first responders in the event of a disaster and allow for a wider-variety of community-focused and business events.

The County's second priority is a \$1,140,838 request for equipment from the Pearl River County Sheriff's Department. This request will enhance coordination and communication between the County's Sheriff's Department and other law enforcement agencies, better guarantee the safety of our law enforcement officers and public officials, and overall increase the safety and security for both Pearl River residents and people travelling through the County.

Thank you for your consideration and review of these important requests.

Sincerely,

Reba Beebe

Reba Beebe, Director Picayune Main Street, Inc. P.O. Box 1656 200 Hwy 11 South Picayune MS 39466

Community Development

Ficacyune Main Street, Inc

Precedes

Economic Development

Page 1 | 1